MEASURE: 48 4/25
EXHIBIT: 4
2014 SESSION H JUDICIARY
DATE 14 PAGES: 1
SUBMITTED BY: Soyd

Jerry Boyd

Chief of Police—Retired

14452 Hunt Mountain Lane

Baker City, OR 97814

February 4, 2014

**Oregon State House of Representatives** 

**House Committee on Judiciary** 

900 Court St NE

Salem, Oregon 97301

**Chairman Baker and Members of the Committee:** 

As a veteran of over 40 years of law enforcement service including time spent as a full time officer and time as a reserve, I am writing to you to urge support for HB 4125. It is time that Oregon recognizes that the service provided by volunteer reserve peace officers is equal to that of full time, salaried officers. Certainly the risks involved are the same as evidenced by the on duty murder several months ago of Reserve Police Officer Robert Libke of the Oregon City Police Department.

Since those who would assault and kill our officers make no distinction whether an officer is paid or volunteer the consequences under the law for committing such assaults should be the same regardless of whether the victim is paid or reserve. HB 4125 if enacted by the Legislature will accomplish that purpose.

Please endorse HB 4125 for consideration by the entire Oregon Legislature.

Sincerely,

**Jerry Boyd** 

Chief of Police-Retired and currently

Reserve Commander, Baker City Police Department